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MINUTES OF THE

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, November 21, 2010 - Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Whitney Bailey, Track & Field

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball

Annie Butts, Field Hockey

Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball 

Haley Creed, Field Hockey 

Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country 

Lucy Garcia, Cross Country

Nahrhee Han, Tennis

Taylor Hedges, Lacrosse 

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration 
Nia Hinkson, Volleyball
Kim Johnson, Soccer

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Michelle Kroll, Swimming and Diving

Jillian London, Track & Field
Madeline Loughridge, Tennis
Kiana Lussier, Soccer

Joanna McDonough, Basketball

Sarah Patches, Crew

Katharine Planson, Lacrosse

Shara Robertson, Squash 

Paulina Rojek, Squash 

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Liz Tripp, Equestrian

Kirsti Wiemokly, Field Hockey

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”) While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Haley Creed.  All members were present as noted above. The following members had unexcused absences; Tricia Chase (Basketball), Felicitas Gerlach (Golf), Amanda Ross (Equestrian), Haley Streibich (Equestrian), and Carol Still (Crew).  Miki Yoshida (Swimming and Diving) had an excused absence.  Kim Johnson (Soccer) came in a half an hour late.  
1. Welcome and introductions.  

Ms. Creed brought the SAAC to order and welcomed the members of the Student Government Association (SGA) executive board, Marija Tesla and Stephanie Roses. 

2. Approval of the Sunday, October 31, 2010 and Sunday, November 7, 2010 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Sunday, October 31, 2010 and Sunday, November 7, 2010 minutes be approved as distributed.”

3. Student Government Association presentation. 
Ms. Tesla and Ms. Roses presented to the SAAC the SGA’s mission and agenda for 2010-2011.  The responsibilities of each member of SGA and important upcoming events were also shared. The following are highlight’s of the SGA agenda for 2010-2011:

· Connect campus community;
· Engage in the strategic planning process for the college and community; and
· Promote growth through service, transparency, and accessibility. 

4. Presentation of 2011-2012 proposed SAAC budget.
The members of the SAAC executive board, Ms. Creed, Ms. Chancy (Basketball), Ms. Kranzler (Crew), and Ms. Carol (Crew), presented the proposed budget for 2011-2012.  The members of SAAC received a hard copy of the proposed budget in their agenda packet.  

It was VOTED

“That the proposed SAAC budget for 2011-2012 be supported as distributed.”

The SAAC executive board will present this proposed budget to Laurie Priest, director of athletics, on December 10. 

5. External review priorities voting and discussion.

Ms. Hendricks (Athletics Administration) reviewed a list of themes compiled from a discussion by the SAAC at the meeting of October 31, 2010.  The themes represent possible discussion topics for the meeting of the SAAC with the external review team on December 6.

· Conflicts between academic and athletic demands/Need to work more closely with faculty
· Need for increased athletic training support

· Increasing coaches’ demands outside of practice times

· Interest in increasing school spirit
· Working closer with faculty

· Indoor track resurfacing
· Cardio equipment availability for team use

· Gym (e.g., upkeep floor, bleachers, HVAC system)

· Locker room renovations/separate varsity locker room

· Computers in Kendall for use/wireless capacities in Kendall
Each member of the SAAC voted on her top two priorities.  Four topics emerged as most important.  The SAAC had a discussion about each.  Four individuals volunteered to prepare framing documents for the discussion with the external review group.  These documents will be distributed to the whole SAAC and revisited at the December 5 meeting.
· Conflicts between academic and athletic demands/Need to work more closely with faculty (Kathryn Brummer);

· Need for increased athletic training support (Anna Sillers);

· Increasing coaches’ demands outside of practice times (Robyn Kranzler); and 
· Locker room renovations/separate varsity locker room (Kirsti Wiemokly).
6. Structural organizations survey.
Ms. Robertson (Squash) and Ms. Gerlach (Golf) announced that they will be sending the SAAC a survey about leadership.  They greatly appreciate the SAAC’s support and their time.  Once the survey is complete Ms. Robertson and Ms. Gerlach will provide the SAAC with their results.  If anyone has any questions, please contact Ms. Robertson and Ms. Gerlach.

7. Subcommittee end-of-the-year repots due to Lori Hendricks and Haley Creed by Friday, December 3.
Ms. Creed informed the SAAC of this deadline and told subcommittee chairs that their reports must include the following material:

· Highlight new 2010 subcommittee initiatives

· Evaluate 2010 work of the subcommittee

· Make recommendations for 2011 subcommittee

8. Announcements.

Ms. Creed made the following announcements to the SAAC:

a. Congratulations to the 2011 SAAC executive board

b. Emergency protocols revised

c. Return your SAAC binders at December 5 meeting (or bring $10 if lost or you’d like to keep it)

9. Future meetings. 

a. Sunday, December 5 (12:30-1:30 p.m.) Kendade 305

10. Adjournment. 

The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Creed at 8:10 p.m. 
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